
From: Winslow, Frank (ECY)
To: Mindy Graddon; Tom Cammarata
Subject: RE: Plantation Building - XN0045 - Request for Intake Meeting
Date: Wednesday, March 20, 2024 5:00:41 PM
Attachments: Comments on RI FS Report.pdf

Hi Mindy and Tom,
 
Thank you for the Intake Meeting this morning.
 
I have reviewed the non-potability discussion within the RI/FS report and it appears to make a
reasonably strong case.  It is particularly helpful that the well you tested (MW-7) is adjacent to a
deeper monitoring well (MW-10) that did not have any contamination, and that you also
monitored within an observation well.  In addition, the fact that a considerable amount of
groundwater cleanup work has taken place at the Site is relevant.  Our next step on this subject is
to present this case to Ecology’s peer reviewer as well as to my boss (HQ section manager) to
see if they have thoughts on this conclusion.
 
Attached please find a memorandum providing initial comments on the RI/FS report.  These
initial comments focus on vapor intrusion-related questions.  Ecology considers it critical to
address this pathway as soon as possible to ensure that no exposure to contaminated vapors
could take place.  The existing indoor air sampling data are encouraging, but unfortunately are
not sufficient alone to close out this concern.
 
Also, attached is Ecology’s Environmental Covenant (EC) boilerplate.  It appears that beginning
the preparation of a draft EC for Ecology’s review would be a logical next step.  As we discussed
during the Intake Meeting, as Ecology continues our review, we will be assessing whether we can
provide concurrence on the proposed alternative (Alternative 3) for the remaining contamination
at the Site.  We recognize that as long as the structures remain on the Property and at the Site,
there are limitations on the cleanup that can occur both on the Property and at the Site.  Hence
the recording of an EC for the Property is anticipated to be a component of whatever actions are
implemented toward achieving a No Further Action (NFA) determination.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this email or the attached comments
memo.
 
Thanks, Frank
 
Frank P. Winslow, LHG
 
WA Expedited VCP Site Manager
Department of Ecology – Toxics Cleanup Program
1250 W. Alder Street, Union Gap, WA 98903
(509) 424-0543 (cell)
 
Frank.Winslow@ecy.wa.gov
 
 
From: Winslow, Frank (ECY) 
Sent: Friday, March 15, 2024 11:14 AM
To: dmullavey@comcast.net; Mindy Graddon <MGraddon@soundearthinc.com>
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Ecology Ini�al Comments on 


Remedial Inves�ga�on and Feasibility Study 


20th Avenue Northwest Property/Planta�on Building Property 


 


To:   Mindy Graddon, SoundEarth Strategies 


From:  Frank Winslow, Department of Ecology 


Date:  March 20, 2024 


Site Name:  Planta�on Building 


Site Address:  5512, 5520, & 5522 20th Ave NW Seatle, King County, WA 98117 


Facility/Site ID:  12489 


Cleanup Site ID:  11614 


VCP Project ID:  XN0045 


The following are the Department of Ecology (Ecology’s) ini�al comments on the above referenced RI/FS 
report.  Rather than revising that document, Ecology suggests providing supplemental informa�on that 
responds to and addresses these comments. 


Comment #1 – Vapor Intrusion Pathway and Air Sampling Results 


Sub-slab soil gas data from Ballard Blossom included elevated concentra�ons of PCE and TCE at SS-02 for 
PCE and TCE.  Indoor air sampling results from Ballard Blossom were below detec�on limits.  
Unfortunately, one sampling round is not sufficient to close out this concern. 


The need for more than one indoor air sampling round is suggested in our Vapor Intrusion Guidance, 
since significant temporal variability of contaminant concentra�ons in indoor air can occur over rela�vely 
short periods of �me.  The following Figure is from Ecology’s Implementa�on Memo #21 (IM-21), dated 
November 15, 2021. 
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Ecology’s vapor intrusion guidance dated March 2022 includes the following on page 55: 


The following table has recommendations for the number of samples that may be needed when 
using canisters, sorbent tubes, or passive sampler methods. These recommendations do not 
factor in soil gas or indoor air concentration levels, meteorological conditions, long-term 
exposures to the receptors present, or whether mitigation will be implemented quickly—any of 
which can affect how many sampling events will be needed. The premise is that longer sampling 
periods should provide better chances for capturing temporal variability associated with VI. 


Table 1: Recommended minimum number of sampling events for three sampling methods 


Sampling method  Recommended number of 
events to estimate short-
term exposure 
concentrations57  


Recommended number of 
events to estimate long-
term exposure 
concentrations  


Canisters (EPA Method TO-
15) (24- or 8-hour collection 
periods)  


3 sampling events  2 sampling events  


Active sampling with 
sorbent tubes (EPA Method 
TO-17) 24- or 8-hour 
collection periods  


3 sampling events  2 sampling events  


Passive samplers (multi-
week collection periods)  


2 multi-week sampling events  1 multi-week sampling event  
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Since the Site includes elevated concentra�ons of sub-slab TCE (which can result in a short-term 
exposure concern), a minimum of three sampling rounds with a cannister are suggested when sub-slab 
soil gas results are elevated.  


Comment #2 – Sub-slab Soil Gas Sampling Loca�ons and Depth 


Sample loca�on SV-03 from 2017 had elevated concentra�ons of PCE and TCE in 2017.  In order for 
Ecology to consider whether or not the soil gas samples collected in this area in 2023 are representa�ve 
of this loca�on and depth, Ecology requests an E-W schema�c cross sec�on showing the depths and 
loca�ons of soil gas samples on the Property to across the East Adjoining Property.  This schema�c cross 
sec�on should also show the depths of structures, and depth to groundwater.     


A N-S schema�c cross sec�on showing soil gas and indoor air sampling loca�ons is also warranted from 
the Property to across the Ballard Blossom property to the south.  In addi�on, please provide versions of 
Figure 17 and Figure 18 that include only soil gas and indoor air sampling loca�ons (without soil boring 
and groundwater sampling loca�ons) since it is very difficult to assess these maps currently due to the 
density of data. 


If the 2023 soil gas sampling results cannot be considered to replace the 2017 results, then indoor air 
sampling (or resampling of soil gas at the same loca�on and depth) would appear to be warranted. 


 







Cc: Mitchell, Treasure (ECY) <trmi461@ECY.WA.GOV>
Subject: Plantation Building - XN0045 - Request for Intake Meeting
 
Hi,
 
Now that the Site is enrolled in the expedited VCP process, a next step is an Intake Meeting. 
 
I am currently open most of next week except for Tuesday.  Please let me know a date/time that
works for you and I will send a Teams invite. 
 
Please feel free to include other attendees.  Note that for all calls, if legal counsel are invited,
Ecology’s counsel will need to also be invited and this could delay scheduling.
 
The elements of an Intake Meeting from our guidance are:
 
• Introduction to the Expedited VCP process and expectations to remain enrolled.

• Desired outcome of the cleanup, including Restricting Future Property Use.

• Site history; including past land use, chemical storage or usage, remedial efforts to date.

• Anticipated future land use at the Site.

• Expectations of deliverables, timelines, and conduct.
 
Many of these elements may have already been discussed, and the meeting will be as long or short
as needed.
 
We look forward to working with you on this project.
 
Thanks, Frank
 
Frank P. Winslow, LHG
 
WA Expedited VCP Site Manager
Department of Ecology – Toxics Cleanup Program
1250 W. Alder Street, Union Gap, WA 98903
(509) 424-0543 (cell)
 
Frank.Winslow@ecy.wa.gov
 
 
From: Mitchell, Treasure (ECY) <trmi461@ECY.WA.GOV> 
Sent: Friday, March 15, 2024 9:59 AM
To: dmullavey@comcast.net
Cc: Mindy Graddon <MGraddon@soundearthinc.com>; Winslow, Frank (ECY)
<fwin461@ECY.WA.GOV>; Snyder, Erik (ECY) <esny461@ECY.WA.GOV>; Thai, Tra (ECY)
<ttha461@ECY.WA.GOV>; ECY RE VCP (FSD) <ecyrevcp@ECY.WA.GOV>
Subject: Plantation Building - XN0045 - Expedited VCP Acceptance (DSARS 137698)
Importance: High
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Greetings,
 
Thank you for your interest in the Expedited VCP process. We have accepted your
application and are looking forward to working with you. Attached you will find the
application acceptance letter which includes the signed Expedited VCP agreement. The
letter is also available at this link.
 

This letter is being sent to you via email only.  Please reply to this email to let us know
you received it and can open the attachment. —  

 
Frank Winslow, LHG, is the Expedited VCP Cleanup Project Manager, and he will schedule an
intake meeting with you within the next few days. 
 
Also attached is the $20,000 Prepayment Fee Invoice. Please reach out to our fiscal department
with any questions. Their contact information will be on the invoice.
 
If you have any questions, please contact me or Frank Winslow, LHG at
frank.winlsow@ecy.wa.gov.
 
Thanks,
 
   Treasure
  *ฅ •ع• ฅ*  
 
Treasure A. Mitchell (she/her)
Expedited VCP Coordinator
Toxics Cleanup Program
Headquarters Office
 
( 360-870-6450
* treasure.mitchell@ecy.wa.gov   (preferred)
, PO Box 47600 - Olympia WA  98504-7600
l   300 Desmond Dr SE - Lacey WA 98503
 

^ ^

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapps.ecology.wa.gov%2Fgsp%2FDocViewer.ashx%3Fdid%3D137698&data=05%7C02%7Cfwin461%40ECY.WA.GOV%7C6a007b4b83194cfc6a5208dc45112d62%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638461187784615910%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hbs9IgoOiM8As1bTOuz8MPz3rUAdfyFASG8yCm75pik%3D&reserved=0
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